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Members of the committee, I express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 210. 

The proposed shift to in-person voting as the primary election method poses a 

serious threat to voter accessibility in Oregon. Our current vote-by-mail system has 

demonstrated exceptional effectiveness in maximizing voter participation, a 

testament to its convenience and security. Reverting to a predominantly in-person 

model would inevitably create obstacles for: 

 * Elderly and disabled citizens: Physical limitations could hinder their ability to reach 

polling stations. 

 * Individuals in remote areas: Long travel distances would create a significant 

burden. 

 * Working-class families: The inability to take time off work would restrict their voting 

access. 

 * Those lacking reliable transport: Accessing polling places would become a major 

challenge. 

Moreover, the integrity of our vote-by-mail system is well-established. Claims of 

widespread fraud are baseless. SB 210 would impose unnecessary financial and 

logistical burdens on election officials, while simultaneously diminishing voter 

engagement. 

Oregon has long been a model for inclusive elections. This legislation would reverse 

this progress, effectively disenfranchising numerous Oregonians. I implore you to 

reject Senate Bill 210. 

 


